- b. A letter from Paul Torda to Russell Miller was shown to the group and is attached to these minutes.
- 10. The general meeting of the section was held at a luncheon session on April 8, 1970 at the Nassau Bay Motel.
 - a. The officers and board members were introduced.
 - b. An invitation to the next meeting of the Eastern States Section was extended by Ray Friedman.
 - c. The group heard the treasurers report.
 - d. Plans for the next meeting were discussed. Mr. Masi of AFOSR suggested that nontechnical aspects should be considered and that we should consider the possibility of using panel discussions as well as individual papers in the format. It was also suggested that we should try to make the papers available earlier so that they can be read before their presentation; that the scheduling should be somewhat loosened, and that three sessions per day was too much. The consensus of the group was that we should avoid parallel sessions, however.
 - e. The group voted its thanks to Hyla Napadensky and Dick Priem.

Respectfully submitted.

Edward A. Fletcher, Secretary

Central States Section
The Combustion Institute

EAF:pjm